Mayor of Providence

Jorge O. Elorza

October 28, 2020

Honorable Members
Providence City Council
City Hall

Dear Honorable Members:

Pursuant to Sections 302(b) of the Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, as amended and Public Law,
Chapter 45-50, Sections 1 through 31 passed in 1987, | am this day appointing Krystafer Redden, of 15A
Inkerman Street, Providence, RI 02908, as a member of the Ethics Commission for a term to end
February 5, 2023. Krystafer Redden replaces M. Zachary Mezera who has resigned.

Sincerely,

Jorge O. Elorza
Mayor

City Hall, 25 Dorrance Street, Providence, RI 02903
Phone (401) 421-7740 Fax (401) 274-8240




